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Dear Traillites,

Happy Head of the Trent / Homecoming! Fifty-two years ago, this iconic rowing race began at Trent
University and for fifty-one years it has been paired with the alumni homecoming. This year, there are lots
of different activities taking place, both on the main campus and at Traill College. For more information,
check out the university calendar of events at: https://www.trentu.ca/events

Homecoming should be a fun time where alumni, new students, and the community can come together and
celebrate Peterborough and the university that brings us all together. Last year, however, some people took
their celebrations a little too far. Just east of Traill, on London Street, hundreds of revelers crowded
dangerously into the streets damaging property and disturbing neighbours. This cannot happen again. We
Traillites pride ourselves as being part of a caring, supportive community. But, at Trent, we are also only
part of something larger. The Peterborough community and the university are not separate entities. We are
interconnected and enrich each other. Not caring about your neighbour and being involved in destructive
behaviour has ripples (like a pebble in a pond) that expand far beyond the individual. We all have the power
to control what we radiate outwards… let us project only our best selves as we celebrate this weekend.

This is especially important as Saturday, 30 September is also the National Day for Truth and
Reconciliation. That is the time, each year, where the entire nation is asked to reflect upon our
relationships -- past and present -- amongst Canada’s First Peoples and settlers. It is a time where we ask
ourselves what the legacies of this shared past are and how can we move forward together. As the national
day of remembrance falls on a weekend, the university – like the federal government – will be marking it on
Monday, 2 October with various activities. At Traill, we ask that you drop by the Heart Garden at Kerr House
on Monday to learn more about its origins, its purpose, and pause for some quiet reflection.

Finally, on Saturday 30, September, we are having our Class of 2023 Scarf Ceremony. If you are a new Traill
student, this is your chance to get your scarf, meet other new students, and get in the historical group Traill
photo. Free refreshments will be served. It all starts at 11:00 AM. We will also be inducting longtime city
councilor Dean Pappas and Peter Robinson alumnus and artist Charles Meanwell as honorary fellows of
the college. After the ceremony, we will be officially opening Charles Meanwell’s newest exhibition: Colour
and Shape. It will hang in Wallis Hall until May. Everyone is welcome to visit and experience Charles’ work.
Later, at 2 PM, join us for a cancer benefit concert: Fiddling for Fox. It will feature performances from Celtic
music phenomenon Irish Millie, her band The Receivers, and the beloved The Verandah Society. 

Looking forward to seeing you soon,

https://www.trentu.ca/events/


Academic Advising and Academic Skills appointments are available
Monday to Friday on the Student Experience Portal.

Traill College offers same-day appointments on Fridays from 9:00am
- 4:00pm for both Advising and Skills. Book Advising at 705-748-1011
ex. 7333 or come to the college office to book in-person. Book Skills
on the Student Experience Portal. Appointments are on a first-come,

first-served basis.

If you are a Graduate Student and require Academic Advising
support, please reach out to graduate@trentu.ca or your home

department. 

Cabinet Corner

Looking to book an
academic appointment?

Needing an
Appointment?

Academic Advis ing helps
you navigate your degree

and understand
university  regulat ions

Academic Ski l ls  helps
you ref ine your ski l ls  for

success at  university

Click here to view our online swag shop and order by
contacting 705-748-1011 ext. 7020 or traill@trentu.ca!

Swag Shop

To keep up to date with
the college, follow us

on social media!

https://www.trentu.ca/colleges/
traill/belong/college-cabinet 

@traillcollege Traill College traillcollege #traillFor the most up-to-date

information on Trent University’s

response to COVID-19 visit:

https://www.trentu.ca/coronavirus/
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https://ccr.trentu.ca/home.htm
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Traill Mix

Spicy Sriracha Noodles

INSTRUCTIONS
In a small bowl, stir together the brown

sugar, soy sauce, and sriracha. Set the

sauce aside.

Bring a pot of water to a boil for the

noodles. Once boiling, add the noodles

and boil until tender. Drain the noodles in

a colander.

1.

2.

 3. Crack two eggs into a bowl then whisk

lightly.

4. Heat the butter in a skillet over medium

heat, then add the eggs and crushed pepper

and lightly scramble the eggs. Avoid over

cooking the eggs.

5. Once the noodles have drained, add them

to the skillet with the eggs, then drizzle the

sauce over top. Toss the noodles and eggs to

coat in the sauce.

6. Top the noodles with fresh cilantro and

sliced green onion, then serve

INGREDIENTS

Backwoods Baking Presents:

Click on Traill's

YouTube 

channel

 to view

8 oz. lo mein noodles 

4 Tbsp butter

0.5 tsp crushed red

pepper 

4 large eggs

2 Tbsp brown sugar 

2 Tbsp soy sauce 

4 Tbsp sriracha 

2 handful fresh cilantro

(optional)

2 green onion, sliced 

What do you call a fish wearing a bowtie?
Sofishticated

https://www.budgetbytes.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/08/Spicy-Noodles-plate.jpg

https://www.healthylittlefoodies.com/vegetable-quesadillas/
https://www.youtube.com/@catharineparrtraillcollege1495
https://amzn.to/3q8iJQ2
https://amzn.to/3q8iJQ2
https://amzn.to/3TJQDVH
https://amzn.to/3TJQDVH


What's going on at the College on the Hill?

Join us on September 28th at 7pm at the Jalynn

Bennet Amphitheatre for a panel discussion

followed by a lovely performance by HummingBirds.

 As the national day of remembrance falls on a weekend,
the university will be marking it on Monday, October 2
with various activities. At Traill, we ask that you drop by

the Heart Garden at Kerr House on Monday to learn
more about its origins.

The Symons Seminar Series is an event held on

campus throughout the academic year. For those

interested, submit your abstract to traill@trentu.ca

before October 13th.

Having a bad day? Looking for someone  to talk to?

Call before 10am on Fridays to book a same-day

appointment between the hours of 11 and 3. 

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/curve-lake-pow-wow-tickets-680857040737?aff=oddtdtcreator
http://trentu.ca/sep


Fall Cabinet Elections
What's going on at the College on the Hill?

To find the nomination
form and available

positions please visit our
website here. If you have

any questions email
traillcabinet@gmail.com

https://www.trentu.ca/colleges/traill/belong/college-cabinet


What's going on at Trent University?

Interested in giving blood? 

Stop by the athletics centre on October 2nd. If you

are concerned about your eligibility, click here.

Trent University has launched a new safety app,
adding another layer to the University’s robust

campus safety. Be sure to enable notifications to
access all features. For more information, visit

trentu.ca/safetyapp.

This Pay What You Can lunch is supported by all of

the on-campus food service partners with all of the

proceeds being returned to The TCSA One Stop

Chop food pantry.

Discuss common myths and emotions related to time

management and to learn some strategies to find

balance in your day. Register for some or all sessions

on the Student Experience Portal events calendar.

http://trentu.ca/safetyapp
https://linktr.ee/trentuesports
https://secure.touchnet.net/C20636_ustores/web/store_main.jsp?STOREID=2
http://trentu.ca/sep
http://www.blood.ca/am-i-eligible
http://www.trentu.ca/safetyapp
https://ccr.trentu.ca/home.htm


What's going on at Trent University?

Join an Academic Skills instructor and an

experienced Trent student in weekly Learning Labs

over Zoom or in-person. More information can be

found on the Academic Skills website.

 Join us for a six-week Dialectal Behavior Therapy

(DBT) informed group, that focuses on learning

skills for regulating intense emotions and getting

through distressing situations.

Join Academic Skills for their weekly drop-in writing

support sessions: a great opportunity to ask

questions about your writing and discuss your

assignments with an Academic Skills Instructor!

Mindful or Mind full? Mindfulness practices can assist

us in appreciating the unfolding moments of our lives,

managing stress, and supporting our health. Please

email counselling@trentu.ca to sign up.

http://trentu.ca/sep
https://linktr.ee/trentuesports
https://secure.touchnet.net/C20636_ustores/web/store_main.jsp?STOREID=2
https://www.trentu.ca/currentstudents/exploretheboro
https://www.trentu.ca/academicskills/programs-events
mailto:counselling@trentu.ca


Looking for another
student's

perspective? Book a
peer support
appointment

Monday to Thursday
12pm-4pm through

the Student
Experience Portal!

Student Supports
We want you to know you are supported on-campus and
in the Peterborough community. Every week we will rotate
through groups who can support your unique self. 

Campus Security is dedicated to creating a
safe and welcoming environment for
students, staff, faculty and visitors. We

recognize, and respect the diverse nature
of the Trent Community. Prioritizing the
safety of our faculty, staff and students,

Campus Safety has launched a new TrentU
Safety app. The app comes with a number

of valuable safety features.
Download here -> trentu.ca/safetyapp.

Careerspace is here to help you get a jump start on your career! With practical hands-on

experiences, workshops, online resources, and career counseling, our services are available to

students all year round!

Visit our office on the 3rd floor of the Student Centre, send us an email, call, or book an

appointment on trentu.ca/sep and start preparing for your future. And remember, don’t wait ‘til

you graduate, we’re here to help now!

https://www.trentu.ca/careerspace/
http://www.trentu.ca/safetyapp


Wellness Resources
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“Only when the last tree has been cut down, the last fish caught, the last river poisoned, only then will we

realise that one cannot eat money.” - Alanis Obomsawin

Reduce stress by showing you  what
needs to be done and when, ideal for
optimizing your time.
Exercise your time management
skills through organization.
Stimulate productivity by keeping
you on track with tasks.
Help you to practice self-care by
prioritizing it in your schedule.
Encourage punctuality in your day-to-
day to-dos.

Here are some Tips and Tricks for Using a
Planner Effectively! Many of us have fallen

into buying them and finding them
difficult to stay on top of!

Using a planner can...

 In addition to having a weekly schedule, it
is essential to create a long term plan that

will help you get a better grasp of when
the university crunch comes barreling

down your hallway. 
A 4-Month Planner can be an excellent
tool to use; it allows you to see all the

months of a term without turning a page
or changing screens.

https://www.trentu.ca/academicskills/how-guides/how-manage-your-

time/time-management-strategies#daily%20planner

https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/sun-safety/sun-safety-basics.html
https://www.trentu.ca/academicskills/how-guides/how-manage-your-time/time-management-strategies#daily%20planner



